REPORT TO THE DIRECTOR OF HOUSING SERVICES

SUBJECT: AUTHORITY TO OPENLY ADVERISE TENDERS FOR THE LOW RISE BLOCK CLEANING CONTRACT 

PREPARED BY: NIGEL SEDMAN            DATED: NOVEMBER 2000

BACKGROUND

Due to the reduction in the numbers of General Assistants in the Housing Estates Team, the service of cleaning low rise housing blocks is to be let to a private sector provider. It is proposed that the tendering and award of this service is facilitated through the placing of an open advertisement.

DETAIL

The approval of this approach, from the Director of Housing Services, in conjunction with the Lead and Deputy Lead Member is sought in order to satisfy the requirements of the Standing Orders of the City Council.

It is proposed to openly advertise tenders for this service, for the following reasons:

1. There is no standing select list operated by the Council for cleaning.

2. The specialist lists for cleaning that have been drawn up in the past have not proven to be suitable for our purposes.

3. There is a need to replace existing arrangements for this service as soon as is practicable, and the open advertisement for tenders is a much faster process than advertising for interested contractors, creating a select list and then going out to tender. 

CONCLUSION

To enable the service to be awarded promptly to a suitable contractor it is considered that the most appropriate course of action is to openly advertise for tenders.

